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This liaison answers TSAG-LS20.

A new liaison statement has been received from SG2.

This liaison statement follows and the original file can be downloaded from the ITU ftp server at http://handle.itu.int/11.1002/ls/sp16-sg2-oLS-00145.docx.
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	Abstract:
	This liaison statement presents the results of initial discussions that occurred during ITU-T SG2 meeting (Geneva, 4-13 December 2019) on WTSA-20 preparations.


Initial discussions during the ITU-T SG2 meeting in Geneva (4-13 December 2019) agreed a way forward to prepare for WTSA-20.
The meeting agreed that there was a need for better demarcation of the work of ITU-T SG2 and other SGs, and that there were a number of grey areas in both the description of the work and of the relevant Resolutions that required review and potential revision. It was felt that the parallel work on streamlining the Resolutions could usefully contribute to this work.
In the discussion it was noted that there had been a general decline in the activities on interworking (Q2/2). The meeting also noted that the use of statistics as a means by which to look at structure of Questions needed careful consideration.
There was an initial list of potential areas that could be considered for review to assess as to whether such areas related to the work of ITU-T SG2. Some additional areas were identified, such as telecom management with AI and Big Data, which could be included in the list.  

Terms of reference for a correspondence group were agreed, as was the need for e-meetings.
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